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POSTERS 
FOR SALE 
 
Rotoiti Bach Names  
A3 Posters available  
$20 each.  
Funds will go to Friends of 
Rotoiti.   
Contact: Richard 021 
2886664 or Karen 021 
0667000 at the lake for a 
poster. 
 

Deadline for next issue:   
Friday 31 October 2022 

Please send your newsletter 
items to: rotoitinews@gmail.com 

This newsletter was produced 
with the help of the Rotoiti 
District Community Council, 
Department of Conservation and 
Mark & Tania Gill. 

You can download a copy of 
previous newsletters from 
www.lakerotoiti.school.nz/newsletters 

Coming up 
Sunday Oct 23rd : 
Tophouse Trails walking 
and running fundraising 
event from Tophouse 
Hotel. 
https://www.tophousetr
ails.nz/.  
 
Weds 26th Oct 7.15pm 
RDCC meeting and AGM. 
Community hall.  
 
Saturday 5th Nov 6pm 
BBQ and Bonfire night, 
Nicholls farm. Sue 03 
5211110 
 
 
 
 
Photos: Whiskey Falls. 
Junior trappers, I. 
Biertumpfel. Clematis 
forsteri 
 
To join the newsletter 
mailing list please be in 
touch with the 
volunteer editor team:  
rotoitinews@gmail.com 
 

mailto:rotoitinews@gmail.com
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Tophouse Trails..time for some 
alpine air 
 
Labour Day Sunday.October 23rd and Runners, 
Walkers plus Mountainbikers are invited to Tophouse 
for an opportunity to head to Beeby’s Hut and return. 
 
Along the way you will be supporting three 
organisations and the valuable work they do in the 
area. 
Friends of Rotoiti and their ongoing ridding of pests to 
protect and enhance the bird life, Nelson 
Mountainbike Trails Trust, and their ground work, 
plus Lake Rotoiti School who have “adopted” the 
maintenance of the Hut. 
All will benefit from the $25 Entry. 
 
Total distance from the Historic Tophouse Inn base is 
21km for runners and mountainbikers or they along 
with walkers can opt for 5km less by starting and 
finishing from the Carpark base along Tophouse 
Road. 
 
Lunch is available however for catering purposes this 
must be pre-ordered. 
Full details and registration is 
on www.tophousetrails.nz   

 

 
 

http://www.tophousetrails.nz/
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Rental still required for Shane 
and Lou.  

This is fairly urgent and we 
have only a few weeks left to 

make a call whether to stay or 
leave St Arnaud.  

We are a very clean, 
respectful & reliable family of 

three, with a house trained 
inside dog. Please call  

Lou 0210414913 

 

Rotoiti District Community Council 

thoughts.... 

The RDCC was formed in the late 1990s by a core of locals 
determined to protect our community interests and the 
local environment . 
The perception of many at that time (including central and 
local government) was that nobody lived here fulltime so 
they could proceed with any plans without consultation. 
Over the past 25 years a small but vociferous local 
population has proved otherwise. 
Our local councillor of many years ,Stuart Bryant, (and 
more recently Christeen Mc Kenzie as well) have given 
continuous support and relayed our requests back to the 
TDC for action ,keeping us informed of relevant change. 
Stuart and/or Christeen give the meetings an update of 
what’s been happening in the district with a focus on our 
area. They let us know what’s coming up that relates to 
our district. 
John Wotherspoon presents a report of DOC`s activities 
and projected work in the National Park and elsewhere. 
As an incorporated society the RDCC has played a vital 
role in obtaining grants and donations for local projects as 
well as enabling other community groups to apply for 
funding. 
Organisations need to move with the times and adapt to 
the changing needs of their community. This requires 
input from new people with new ideas to take our 
community forward in the direction the community 
chooses, and not have changes forced upon us. 
Brian, Wattie and I have been Secretary, Treasurer, and 
Chairman for the last term and then some. We all have a 
lot of other community work to do, and figure its time for 
any one of a number of competent locals to take over, as 
we will all be standing down this AGM. 
We will assist new office holders to settle into their roles. 
There is an operational grant that offers $600 for each of 
the above positions per annum. There are normally six bi-
monthly meetings per year.  
Nominations for the above positions, or on the Executive 
Committee should be sent to Brian Erasmus, secretary. 
rotoiticommunitycouncil@gmail.com 
PO Box 13 St Arnaud 
 
Under our stewardship we have widened the sphere of 
RDCC’s role as the following list of achievements indicate: 

• Establishment or the Rotoiti Firesmart Working 
Group with the assistance of DOC. This has 
enabled the Greenbreak to be developed in the 
National Park 

• in Lodge Rd and a lot of Firesmart work and 
education in the village. Ongoing! 
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• Setting up a Sports Committee to enable 

community groups to apply for funding.This was 
Wattie`s initiative and has enabled the 
refurbishment of the Tennis Courts and boats and 
equipment for the Sailing School, so far. 

• Organisation and help with setting up security 
cameras in the village. Brian headed a small team 
to fund raise and help implement the system 
which is working well. 

• Making best use of the Kerr Bay Douglas Fir once 
TDC decided it should come down. John Gully and 
others sold firewood, and slabs will be sold when 
drier.All proceeds to Rotoiti School projects. 

• The Dark Sky initiative was hard work for Debbie 
Christie as the goal posts moved. The community 
was all for this, so we have decided to form our 
own Rotoiti Dark Sky with voluntary compliance. 
More to come on this! 

• And there was all the usual roads,speed 
limits,culverts,trees etc. 

 
RDCC is a very useful and valuable organisation that works 
for our district. It’s time for some others in the community 
to take a turn! 
General meeting on Wednesday the 26th October 7.15pm, 
short tea break then the Annual General Meeting to 
follow. 
Robbie Thomson, Acting Chairman 

------------------------------ 
 

 
 

 
Unsure what to do with all your plastic bread 
bags?  Please feel free to drop these into Sandie at 
the Visitor Centre (make sure they are empty) as they 
will be reused! 

Rotoiti Dark Sky 
 
Several years ago the RDCC canvassed the community as 
to whether you wanted to go for International Dark Sky 
status. Everyone who replied was in favour. 
Debbie Christie took on the role of co-ordinating with the 
local Dark Sky expert. 
Unfortunately the goal posts kept being moved out until 
they expected us to co-ordinate a “Top of the South Dark 
Sky” involving four councils. This was a huge ask. 
We realised that we are not the ones with the light pollution 
problem. They are. So we decided to set up our own 
voluntary Rotoiti Dark Sky with a simple set of easily 
achieved conditions. 
These conditions are those used by many councils and 
Dark Sky areas in NZ to promote the Dark Sky. Being 
voluntary they are encouraged, not enforced. 
So, when the rest of the Top of the South get their act 
together, they can join our Rotoiti Dark Sky! 
     
  Why a Dark Sky? 
From a human perspective a dark sky for proper sleep 
patterns is vital. 
Disrupted circadian rhythms cause a number of health 
issues. 
A dark sky is essential for many nocturnal animals’ health 
and life cycles (and diurnal/daytime animals). 
The world has only been lit up at night with the advent of 
electricity, and we are finding more and more downsides to 
light pollution, which increases considerably each year. 
 
  Targeted Light 
 
A Dark Sky does not mean you won`t be able to see where 
you go at night. 
Often the lighting is better and safer as it lights only the 
areas you need to see, and doesn`t shine up and disrupt 
your natural night vision. This applies to driving and 
walking. 
On the home front, outside lights need only shine down on 
the target area for the length of time you are there. 
So sensor lights on short timers are ideal, with a shielded 
downward facing light spread. 
Colour of the light is important too. Warm yellow light is the 
least harmful through the brighter whites to the cool 
blue/white light as the most harmful. So when you build or 
need to change bulbs or fittings, choose those with good 
shielding and the lowest Kelvin(K) value. 
Fortunately the warm yellow/white bulbs use the least 
electricity, and the blue the most, so a Dark Sky can lead 
to significant power savings over time. 
 
Above all, our night sky is a thing of great clarity and 
beauty and we need to keep it that way and enhance it! 
The Rotoiti Dark Sky voluntary code will be available 
shortly. If you want a dark sky, encourage others to adopt 
the code too! 
 
For more information talk to Debbie Christie 
debbcnn@gmail.com or Robbie Thomson 0212950305  
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Bonfire night 
Saturday 5 November ‘22 
Nicholls place* 
 
Potluck BBQ tea, bring some … 

meat for the barbie, 

a salad to share, 

And Your own cutlery and plates (helps Al 
with the dishes) 

If you have some fireworks to share that’d be 
great! 
Starting about 6pm for dinner 
then bonfire and fireworks to follow! 

ALL ARE WELCOME  
 
*If you are not sure where this is, then call  
Sue 03 5211110 

 

 
Trips and Transfers Nelson Lakes and Beyond requires 
EXTRA DRIVER on a casual basis. If you can say YES to the 
following then I would love to hear from you.  
 
• Enjoy driving and have a clean driving record.  
• Love meeting people and having a chat.  
• Embody Manaakitanga (hospitality) as a way of life.  
• Have a flexible and outgoing personality.  
• You live in the community or nearby.  
• Want to earn some extra income on a casual basis or 
maybe something more permanent.  
 
If the P endorsement is holding you back..let's talk 
anyway. Have a look at the website 
www.tripsandtransfers.co.nz to see where we go. Want to 
have the amazing scenery of the Top of South as your 
office?  
Contact Jennifer on 022-6154915 or email 
kiaora@tripsandtransfers.co.nz if interested. 
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BE    GET    STAY 

 
 
Regular activities in and around St Arnaud 
 
“Circuit Breakers” exercise group 
Monday, Wednesday, Fridays 10 am,  
Community Hall  
All welcome, gold coin donation 
Gael 027 280 4078 

Badminton / table tennis  
Community Hall on Wednesdays at 7pm 
All welcome – rackets available. Gold coin 
donation towards hall and shuttle cocks. 
Nicky or Ed Shaw 521 1106 

Fit It Wednesdays group exercise. Bring water, 
mat. Community Hall, Wednesdays   6-7pm. Lou 
0210414913 

Seido-Karate  
Community Hall 
Tuesdays 6pm - kids & beginners  
Thursdays 6 pm – General Class  
Graeme 021 0859 4088. Gold coin donation  
 

The Rotoiti District Community 
Council needs you!  
 
Our current chairman, secretary and 
treasurer have all served several terms 
and have other community commitments 
which they want to devote time to.  
The RDCC is our community voice with the 
TDC - keeping us up to date with council 
matters which affect our community and 
giving us an opportunity to put out thoughts 
to the council. We meet every two months 
with our ward councillor- not an onerous 
schedule! 

This is your chance to have a 
say in the future of our village! 
 
The AGM will be held on Wednesday 
26th October , 7:15pm at the Community 
Hall and new officers will be elected 
then. 
If you'd like to know more about the 
positions and the stipend please contact 
the secretary , Brian Erasmus - 
blerasmus@hotmail.com- for further 
information 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiNjNCAzrHbAhVMJ5QKHc0_A74QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://theactivemummyaus.com/&psig=AOvVaw3F7Xlk4q_nDU5SIh_em2vc&ust=1527913046315346
mailto:blerasmus@hotmail.com
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WORK WANTED 
 
Seeking work in the St Arnaud District.  
I have many skills, mainly in the trades, but 
am willing to try anything new!  
We are planning to move to St Arnaud with 
our family of four. 

Call Ethan 0272095174 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTRIBUTING TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Please send your contributions in the 
following formats: 
- Advertising and notices sized to fit the 

newsletter columns. Accepted formats: 
MSWord, PDF or JPG.  

- Full page ads incur a fee of $30 Please pay 
at the Rotoiti/Nelson Lakes Visitor Centre. 

- Articles: plain text submitted in MS Word 
format, or in the body of an email.  

- Photos: JPG files up to 5MB, attached to 
an email (not embedded in text).  

Contact: rotoitinews@gmail.com  

mailto:rotoitinews@gmail.com
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